
November 2021

Dear Pastors, Friends, & Family, 

  What a mighty God we serve! He is so Good!  I am happy to announce that we have a building!  Last week 
we went to the notary with the owners and the real estate agent to sign the papers and get the keys, and just 
this morning I picked up all the official documents.  I would like to say a special thank you to all of you who 
gave specifically to this building.  The response was overwhelming at times, and it is a huge blessing to us to 
see everyone be willing to jump in and help.  I am rarely emotional or speechless, but there were times during 
this process where I was both. So thank you from the bottom of my heart!

 It will be a few months before the remodel is done and we can 
meet in it.  As you can see in the video (see attached link), it 
needs a complete overhaul. I met with the contractor this 
morning, and he said that he will get the demolition crew 
started next week!  I will keep you updated with the progress 
and  pictures.  

    This past weekend we had our missions conference.  
Christy’s mom and dad came in from Mexico to preach for us.  
It is always great to spend time with family!  On Saturday we 
had an international dinner, which in our church can be very 
exciting because we are very multicultural.  At the dinner we 
had people from the U.S., Mexico, Spain, Venezuela, Sweden, 
Argentina, the Philippines, the Dominican Republic, Ukraine, 
and Colombia, and we had food from nine different countries.  
We had a great time! Then on Sunday, my father-in-law 
preached twice for us.  I am thankful that God has given us 
people with a heart for missions and for giving.

God just keeps bringing visitors!  On Sunday, we had six first time visitors at our missions conference (not 
counting the missionaries).  Then last night at our midweek service, we had a man from the neighborhood 
come who had walked past our church many times.  He told me that he had never been to any other church 
besides the Catholic church; he also told me that he did not believe like they did, but that he believed 
everything like he read on our website.  When he left, he told me that he would be back on Sunday.  I look 
forward to getting to talk with him more.  Like anywhere else, some people come back and others we never 
see again, but it sure is exciting every time someone walks through the door and hears about Christ.

    Thank you all for being so faithful! We do not take for granted what each one of you do for us.  I hope you all 
have a wonderful time of Thanksgiving over the next few weeks.

Thank you for your prayers and support,      
Markie Bullock




